Governor Semple School

FEBRUARY 2020

NEWS

150 Hartford Ave. Winnipeg MB R2V 0V7 Ph.#204-339-7112 & Fx.#204-334-7356

Web site: www.7oaks.org/school/governorsemple/ Twitter: @GovernorSemple Instagram: @governorsempleschool

Dear Governor Semple School families,

January flew by and it is hard to believe that it is already February. Here are a few highlights from January as well as things to look forward to in February!

- Learn to Skate program for Rooms 1 & 3 began. The children are excited to develop their skating skills!
- Powwow Club had it's first meeting and will continue to meet every Thursday from 1:15-2:00. Our club will have the opportunity to dance in the Divisional Grad Powwow on June 4th.
- Congratulations to our gr. 4/5 students who participated in the divisional basketball tournament at the Sport for Life Centre on January 28th.
- The gr. 4/5's who joined the tennis club will be practicing every Thursday from 3:30-4:30 to prepare for the Tennis Jamboree at the Sport for Life Centre in the upcoming month.
- February is I Love to Read month so we will have many guest readers!
- We hosted a successful Family Literacy for our grade 1/2 families to share with them our literacy practices.

We look forward to February's activities. If you have any questions about school events, please consult our school web-site or contact us at 204-339-7112.

-Jenny Hughes, Principal

IMPORTANT INFORMATION



Families, please note that you cannot block traffic on Hartford when dropping off or picking up your child. Families have also been ticketed recently for parking too close to the cross walk.

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION



If your child was born in the year 2015, you may register them for Kindergarten. At time of registration, please have your child's birth certificate, Manitoba Medical card and proof of address. Registration begins on Monday, February 24th, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Please be reminded that classes start at 9:00 a.m. & end at 11:30 a.m. for Kinders & 3:30 p.m., and that children should be picked up promptly at that time.

We are still having to make phone calls to parents to come and pick-up their child after school ends.

Thank you for your anticipated cooperation and support with this.

REMINDER—Important Dates:

Page 2

January 31st, Friday - School PD Day -No School

February 17th, Monday - Louis Riel Day—No School

February 28th, Friday - School PD Day- No School

March 13th, Friday - Parent/Teacher Conferences - No School

March 30th—April 3rd - **Spring Break**

April 10th, Friday - Good Friday - No School

April 17th, Friday - School PD Day—No School

May 15th, Friday - School PD Day—No School

May 18th, Monday - Victoria Day—No School

June 5th, Friday - School PD Day- No School



Feb. 3,10, & 24th—room 3 skating & Feb. 5, 12, 19 & 26th - room 1 skating

Feb. 5, 12, 19 & 26—room 6 swimming

Feb. 5th—room 7 to SOPAC for "School of Rock" play

Feb. 12th, Wednesday—Community Council meeting at 5:30

Feb. 14th, Friday—Happy Valentine's Day

Feb. 21st, Friday—Room 3 to the Children's Museum

Feb. 24th, Monday—Kindergarten Registration starts



Reminders

We do have a callback system. As there are so many children away, we would appreciate a phone call either with a message on the machine or call the office at 204-339-7112.

If your child is sick, then we would appreciate it if they stayed home. If they come to school, then they must go outside during recesses.

CUTLERY



Please send your child with their own cutlery; eg. Spoons and forks for their snacks and lunches!

Outdoor Clothing

A reminder that in order for children to fully enjoy our outdoor activity time, they need to be dressed appropriately. This means ski/slush pants, winter jacket, hats, mittens and winter boots!

